
DRAFT MINUTES 

 

At a future meeting the council will consider the accuracy of these minutes so they 

may be subject to change. Please check the minutes of the next meeting to confirm 

whether or not they have been amended 

 

Minutes of a Meeting of Lanlivery Parish Council held on Wednesday 5th 

June 2024 at 6.30pm in Lanlivery Church 

 

24/34 Present Cllrs Paterson, Challis, Hemmings, Sinkins, Turner and Wright   

  

In attendance  The Parish Clerk, Sally Vincent 

    7 members of the public (2 part)  

      

24/35 Apologies Cllr Haley 

 

24/36 Declaration of Interests 

i. Pecuniary – None  

ii. Non Registerable – None   

iii. Dispensations - None 

 

24/37 Public Questions 

A member of the public reminded the meeting of the Lanlivery D-Day 

arrangements on 6th June as follows:- 

• 9am proclamation, bugler, raising of D Day Flag by Kevin Brown  

• 9.15pm beacon in Crown grounds, tribute to the fallen by a village 

veteran. 

            A member of the public reported that diggers and bulldozers had been creating  

            access entrances off the highway at Crift Farm and it also appeared that more 

building work/removal of walls was taking place. Cllr Sinkins suggested that a 

visual record be kept in the event that enforcement proved to be appropriate. 

 

24/38 Minutes of the Annual Meeting of the Council held on 1st May 2024 and 

          the Annual Parish Meeting held on 1st May 2024 (for accuracy) 

Annual Meeting. It was proposed by Cllr Sinkins, seconded Cllr Wright and 

RESOLVED that the minutes be confirmed and signed by the Chairman. 

Annual Parish Meeting. It was proposed by Cllr Sinkins, seconded Cllr Wright 

and RESOLVED that the minutes be confirmed for accuracy. 

 

24/39 Matters arising from the minutes not on the agenda – for report only 

 None 

 

24/40 Accounts for Approval 

It was proposed by Cllr Challis, seconded Cllr Hemmings and RESOLVED 

that accounts to the value £622.06 be approved. 

 

24/41 Resolutions from Councillors 

None 

 

24/42 Correspondence – for information only  



Electronic correspondence had been circulated. Correspondence was left ‘on 

the table’ for Councillors attention.  

 

24/43 To Receive the Report from the Cornwall Councillor 

 No report. 

 

24/44 Reports from Parish Council Representatives 

 None. 

 

24/45 Planning 

None. 

 

24/46 Playing Field 

It was proposed by Cllr Challis, seconded Paterson and RESOLVED that the 

amended quote from Kompan to include wet pour surfacing, rather than 

matting, should be accepted as although there would be an additional cost the 

result should be more durable and safer. It was noted that the fund raising 

group would continue to fundraise for the next stage of the project; they would 

be invited to report back on progress to the next meeting. 

 

24/47 To Receive Reports from Councillors 

Cllr Sinkins noted that potholes were no longer being filled promptly after 

being reported. Members considered that, although unacceptable, this was 

probably down to CC budgetary constraints. 

Cllr Paterson reported that roadside hedges were getting quite overgrown and 

restricting visibility. It was noted that hedges are not usually cut back until 

July/August to safeguard nesting birds but that short areas where overgrown 

hedges restrict vision i.e. on corners can be trimmed back as appropriate 

Cllr Wright reported that the triangle was looking very overgrown. The Parish 

Clerk reported that she had instructed Chris Lewsey to tidy it twice annually 

and he had undertaken to do so but he had not been on site to date. A member 

of the public present agreed to follow up as he was in contact with Chris. 

Cllr Paterson noted that traffic management at Redmoor School appeared to be 

improving slightly, although it was still very problematic. He understood that 

a member of staff was now monitoring the situation. 

 

24/48 Enforcement Issues 

 None. 

 

Date of Next Meeting     3rd July 2024     

 

Meeting Closed   7.09pm  

 


